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Minutes of the Daviess County Commission
September 7, 2022

The Honorable Daviess County Commission met this 7t day of September 2022 at 8:00 a.m. Jim Ruse,
Presiding Commissioner, called the meeting to order. David Cox, 1% District Commissioner, and Wayne
Uthe, 2" District Commissioner were present.

James Lewis, Road & Bridge Supervisor, met with the Commission to update them on ongoing projects.
The crew met with the Washington Township board to determine if a couple of tubes are County or
Township tubes. It was determined they are township tubes. The crew also made some repairs to a
bridge in Washington Township and a tube in Grand River Township. The crew cleaned out low water
crossings in Harrison and Sheridan Townships.

Colfax and Sheridan Townships contacted the Commission about landowner’s propertiesithat need brush
cut along the roads. The Commission will investigate.

Ronetta Burton, County Clerk, advised the Commission that the Courthousefis,stillin need of part-time
security guards. The Commission will try to get a list of possible candidates.

The Commission signed Progress Invoice Number 2 from MoDot for (Bridge No#1980017) over
Marrowbone Creek, project Number, BRO-BO31(39).

Ronetta Burton, County Clerk advised the Commission that Jeannig,Cunningham, Mike Keith Insurance
will visit on October 5™ to give the County a proposal fofkemployee health insurance for 2023.

Ronetta Burton, County Clerk presented the Commission with her training certificate of 20 hours. She
has completed all her training hours for 2022/

The Commission received a notice froml Green HillsSiRegional Planning Commission for an upcoming
meeting on September 22, 2022. The Commissioners plan to attend.

The Commission received'a letter.from afconcerned citizen from West Virginia about the democracy of
the Country. There is no actiomyneeded from the Commission at this time.

Mid-States fiber requésted a letterfrom the Commission requesting stating the Commission supports
the internet expansion in Daviess County. The letter was signed and sent back to Mid-States.

UnitedsFirstpAid Safety Info'left a brochure with an offer for first aid equipment. The Courthouse
cugrently has'adequaté equipment. No action is needed at this time.

Mike Arneld, Attorney requested 10 new flags for the federal holiday flag memorial. He also requested
repairs be'done to the trailer the flags are stored in. He will work on finding and purchasing flags using
the fund that has been set up for this project.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm.
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